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Section 31 of U.S.C. 5103 entitled “Legal Tender” states: “United States coins and currency are
legal tender for all debts, public charges, taxes, and dues.” However, according to the Federal
Reserve Website, there is no federal statute mandating that a private business accept cash, but
rather it is up to state |aw to determine such things, and rightfully so.

According to the FDIC, in 2017 there were 6.5% of households that did not have bank accounts.
Among certain racial demographics it is even higher, with 14% of Latino households and 16.9%
of African American households not having bank accounts.



Among our senior citizen population, there are many that prefer cash because they trust it
much more than plastic. They lived much of their life in an era of using cash, having credit
accounts being available at local stores, and writing checks, two of which are all but gone in the
consumer spending market.

Our service industries rely on cash as a key component to their existence, and many of those
employees rely equally on cash to buy the essentials for their lives.

Those who have bad credit or struggle with money management often use cash to stay out of
credit card debt. In fact, many credit councilors recommend the cash-in-envelope approach to
|learning money management. Also, citizens returning to society from incarceration often use
cash as their main form of tender until they reestablish their credit.

Then there is the trust factor for many. Some wonder if we go entirely to a digital currency, will
government or private industry such as Google, Amazon, or Facebook be able to track and data-
mine all aspects of their lives. As many of you know, data is the marketing currency for
businesses in the 215t century, and because of its value, there are data breaches that happen all
the time. Have any of you ever had you credit card account frozen because of suspected fraud?
What if that was your only way to buy gas or groceries? Many are not comfortable with that
scenario.

Some have said that consumers should just shop elsewhere if they don’t like a business’ no-
cash policy. For now, this strategy might work in Fargo or Bismarck, but in many small towns,
there is only one grocery store, gas station, café, or bar. If those businesses choose not to
accept cash, there is not another alternative, especially if the individual does not have reliable
transportation to another city.

This is why you have a bill before you that protects consumer access and choice in the
marketplace for necessities and in-person transactions while balancing that interest with the
215t Century digital marketplace.

According to a survey by Square Inc., 83% of businesses said they would not ever stop accepting
cash, and my guess is that most in North Dakota currently accept cash. HB 1299 allows
numerous exceptions of when cash is not required to be accepted when not practical for
businesses. | dont believe thisis a burdensome regulation, but rather a preemptive protection
against future limitations on freedom. it has been said that uCash is King” and “Cash is the
Great Equalizer”, | hope we all value that concept and ensure that we don’t lose our physical

currency to the marketplace.

| respectfully request a Do-Pass from the Committee, and would be happy to answer any

questions.



